
1-10-12

In attendance 
Keith Nelson,  Tim Starkey, Heidi Wadsworth, Riley Wadsworth, Doug Hopp, 

Chris Hopp, Amy Linder, Jon Dullum, Miranda Shippers & Friend??  James Hendershot
Hunter Prigge, Todd Prigge, 

Amy read the treasurers report from last month.
Secretary’s report – none 
Price Quotes for shirts for the club

Coats – ECDR Logo on sleeve (wind breaker  type coat)
We could purchase coats in advance to get the sale price
We could order t-shirts to sell (say at the spring tune-up)

Logo on the back of the shirt

Chris made a motion for Amy to order 16 shirts, Doug 2nd the motion.

Keith / James – State Meeting information

June 9th and 10th race weekend is what we wanted

June 23rd and 24th = our race

15 scheduled rule changes
Julie Rader stepped down.  Wayne Halvorson is now the President.  Jeff Hoffman is the 
Vice President.
New score keeper – Juanita 
Livingston – no longer a track
Bozeman – no longer an HCMA Track
RMX Series (Rocky Mountain Motorcross)
Big Sky MX is what everyone is joining.
We lost out since we didn’t know about the other series.
10 HCMA Races

Changes that happened
Helena wanted to remove the transponders – 
ATV’s removed (Helena) – failed
Election of offcers
Vote on allowing only board members to vote at meetings.  HCMA Meetings – passed
Our two votes will be Keith Nelson & James Hendershot
Call Wayne

Non – competitive memberships – withdrew
Race Day for all classes – only 3 trophies per class

-we can choose to buy more if we want
Transponders – to mount it to some sort of wood/plywood in her trailer and she has to be 
50 feet from the fnish line.

Changed the 50 class to an air cooled and liquid cooled class.  JRs cool
80C class to a true beginner class 



Added – change the 50+ A class to a trophy class – not a paid class. (fees will be $25)

Enforcing bike inspections for safety purposes before practice and sticker the bikes.

OLD Business to discuss: NO

NEW Business:
One day race for Great Falls – practice on Saturday

Helena cancelled their Wednesday night series.  Per Ken (because the big sky series)

Discussion on Grand Prix being April 19th

14th is the Spring Tune Up and 15th the Grand Prix (If Riley can get people to work it)

Do we want to expand our Wednesday night series and include Havre or just help them 
out.
221 Industries will help us out.
Havre wants to have Saturday races as well.  We can help them out with whatever they 
need to get them started.

Something to think about for the next meeting:
When to start the Wednesday night races and how long will they last.

Rock Crawl – do we want to do another one this year?  June 9th & 10th

“YOU BETTER GET ME A NEW TRACTOR”  Says Todd
We need to fnd another tractor – sell ours and get a used one.

We did get a new plow this year – Jim and Amy found us one that is better than what we 
have.

Facebook Page – Miranda started one.
We need to keep it updated and administered by two people.  Miranda, Doug and Riley 
can work on it.

Sprinklers on track need to be worked on this year.

Todd made a motion to have Wadsworth go out and give us recommendations on how to 
make our system better.

Keith seconded the motion.
Motioned passed.

Memberships – new bylaws says any new members have to pay a $10 fee.
New stickers – they are red.  EDCR sticker.
$5 for any additional keys.
Heidi made a motion to charge $5 and Amy 2nd the motion.
Keith will make 75 keys
It is mandatory that we have the sticker on the bikes.



Todd and Keith will enforce the stickers
5 keys will be made for the building for offcers.

Ink pad with a rubber stamp for the gate for non-HCMA events

Doug will get some made.

ECDR email lists should be made.

Discussion for a PayPal link for ECDR from our website.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00pm

Respectfully Submitted:
Heidi Wadsworth


